
 

 
Department of Primary Industries - Agriculture 
Department of Regional NSW 
 

 

  
Orange NSW 2800   

OUT23/4627 

 

Mr Mark Arnold  
General Manager 
Byron Shire Council 
PO Box 219  
MULLUMBIMBY NSW 2482  

  

Attention: Mr Sam Tarrant 

PP-2022-2959 Rural Tourist and Visitor Accommodation 

Dear Mr Arnold 

Thank you for your correspondence of 7 March 2023 and the opportunity to provide comment on 
Planning Proposal PP-2022-2959 for Rural Tourist and Visitor Accommodation. 

The NSW Department of Primary Industries (DPI) Agriculture collaborates and partners with our 
stakeholders to protect and enhance the productive and sustainable use and resilience of 
agricultural resources and the environment. 

NSW DPI has reviewed the planning proposal and considered the potential impacts on agricultural 
land and agricultural operations in Byron local government area (LGA). I note the planning proposal 
intends to introduce a 15-hectare minimum lot size for tourist and visitor accommodation in the RU1 
Primary Production and RU2 Rural Landscape zones and to reduce the number of bedrooms 
permitted in farm stay accommodation from 12 to 8. 

NSW DPI supports the proposed reduction in the number of permitted bedrooms for farm stay 
accommodation. The reduction from 12 bedrooms to 8 will reflect tourist accommodation which is 
more in keeping with a scale appropriate for a working farm. 

The proposal to apply a 15-hectare minimum lot size (MLS) for tourist and visitor accommodation in 
rural zones is likely to have some benefits for agriculture including: 

 less tourist accommodation in the rural landscape which is not related to agricultural 
production. 

 greater opportunity for the tourist accommodation development site to provide buffers to 
mitigate against impacts from surrounding farms. 

 reduced impacts on rural infrastructure (less traffic on roads and bridges). 

 reduction in potential for land use conflict enabling retention of the agricultural 
capability of the rural areas of the LGA. 

NSW DPI is however concerned that the proposed MLS requirement will have unintended 
implications for small farms seeking to establish new farm stay accommodation facilities. 








